Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 24, 1991

Present: Edwin Rowehl, Chairman, Donald Phelps, Phil Dwight, Bob
Varnum, Road Agent, Virginia Rowehl, Sarah Robinsorn.

Meeting called to order at 7:30

Bob Varnum informed Selectmen that N.H. Bituminous has offered a
5 ton power driven roller to the Town of Antrim for $800. After
discussion of uses of this machine and the bardain price, Phil
Dwight moved to purchase the roller with funds from "Pug Mill®
budget, or contingency fund, second, Don Phelps. All in favor.
So moved.

Fat Beers presented Parks & Recreations plans for Antrim Days
which include parade, road race, flea market, crafts fair, volley
ball. Asked for Selectmens agreement that rlans are acceptable.
Selectmen agreed plans were acceptable. There was a brief
discussion of the use of Shea Field and the status of lease.

Proposed building fees were discussed and it was agreed that a
draft of proposed fees be posted for comment from the public.
Comments to be accepted until July 19, 1991.

Sgt. Gary Gagnon met with the B.0.S. to discuss operation of the
P.D. until & new chief is appecinted. Sgt. Gagnon was not aware
that the replacement of radios had been discussed at the last
Selectmen's meeting and that Chief Brooks had expressed his
opinion that the radios should be replaced, but that it was not a
matter that needed immediate action. It is estimated replacement
cost will be in the $7,500 to $8,000 range.

BOS received letter from Greenfield Selectmen asking the BOS to
participate in a regional Selectmen's mtg. with reference to
school funding./\Discussion of the "scheol funding committee's
charge, and that BOS has received no feed back from that
committee,

Letter from Town Atty re Hawthorn College's suit re tax abatement
came up. Phil moved that BOS go into Exec. session. {RSA 91—
A:3) to discuss this legal matter. Second by Don. All in favor.
Phil moved that BOS return to regular session. Second by Don.
A11 in favor. Info. requested by attorney will be forwarded and
BOS will meet with Town Atty to discuss the matter.

The Emergency Action Plan for Gregg Lake Dam was received. Don
Wwiil review the plan, payment of the bill for this work was

authorized.

Shelly Nelkins met with the Board to discuss the Skate Board
ordinance. She mentioned several objections to certain
restrictions and whether alternatives had been considered.
Selectmen explained the reasons for the ordinance and that Chief
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SrGOKS &nd BOS had given this matter due consicderaticon. DUS see
no reason for making any changes

528 discussed Hugh Giffin's reguest relative tc his building
permit and since & substantial amt. of work had bheen done it was
agreed that his bldg. permit will nct be canceled. However B0S
will seek an agreement as to reasonnable completion date and some
method of netification to aveid expense of an assessor's visit if
it is not reguired.

pon noved that we reinterview the 2 remaining finalist from last
years search for & Police Chief. Phil seconded, A1l in favor.
9:45 Phil moved to adjourn. Don seconda. All in favor.

Virginia Rowehl



